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On Tuesday, Reception and Key Stage 
One participated in Sport’s Day. The  
children enjoyed lots af activities         
including races and team games, cheered 
on by the many parents and carers who 
came to watch.  Well done to everyone 
for joining in and offering support to   
fellow team mates. Once Key Stage Two 
have had their Sport’s Day, we will count 
up all the points and announce the     
winning house. 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx






On Tuesday, Year Three visited 
Chedworth Villa to learn about 
Roman life.  The children explored 
the ruins of the villa, dressed up as 
slaves and learnt how to make 
medicines from plants.  Pupils also 
saw a reconstruction of the villa 
and  some original mosaic floors.  
Everybody really enjoyed the trip 
and learnt a lot about Roman  
Britain. 

http://clipartall.com/img/clipart-135529.html


 



On Tuesday, Year Four visited The Ashmolean Museum in Oxford 
as part of their  History learning about the Egyptians.  The     
children handled reproduction artefacts, enjoyed a scavenger hunt 
around the museum and leant about mummification.  Miss   
Jewsbury and Mr Hawes would like to say a big thank you to all 
of the parents/carers who helped on this trip.  It was a fun and 
interesting visit which really enhanced the children’s                
understanding of Ancient Egypt. 



Thank you to all the parents and carers who attended 
our Reception Summer Party on Wednesday.           
Everybody enjoyed refreshments and a wonderful   
slideshow of photographs showing the children learning 
in the classroom and outdoor area. 
 
Year One will have their party on June 22nd.  On July 
5th, Year Two will be partying!  If you have not yet  
returned your invitation, please do so as 
soon as possible so we can make suitable 
catering arrangements. 

http://clipartix.com/confetti-clipart-image-28012/


Last Friday, members of Cycle Club watched Stage Three of The Ovo Energy Women’s Tour as it 
sped through Leamington.  The race featured elite, female cyclists from around the world who were 
all racing to win the Tour of Britain.  For our budding cyclists, this was an exciting and inspiring 
event. 
 
Don’t forget that, over the summer holiday, Mr Tracy is taking on his own cycle challenge—to ride 
from Land’s End to John O’Groats in support of a JDRF (a diabetes charity.)  To make a donation, 
please visit Mr Tracy’s Just Giving page: 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/VirgilTracy 
 



Keeping children safe is our number one priority at school.  For this reason, we do 
not allow parents and carers in the school building, beyond the office area, 
unless they are accompanied by a member of staff.  This includes before and 
after school.   
 
Please do not accompany your child in to the school building when dropping off or 
picking up.  All children must be left in their class line in the morning and a teacher or 
teaching assistant will make sure they reach their classroom safely.  If you are late, 
and your child’s line has gone, please come to the school office and sign your child in 
on the late register (situated on the table.)  This is an important record of who is in 
school in the case of fire or emergency evacuation.  At the end of the day, please wait 
in the allocated area to collect your child.  If your child needs the toilet, please inform 
a member of our office staff who will accompany you to the nearest convenience. 
 
As I am sure you will understand, these precautions are to protect the safety of all   
pupils by ensuring that only authorised persons are on the premises.  Thank you very 
much in anticipation of your support in this important matter. 

All adults working in school have to have an up to date DBS certificate.  This is a 
criminal record’s check, issued by The Disclosure and Barring Service which is a 
branch of the Home Office.  As well as staff, all contractors and volunteers need a 
DBS certificate to be allowed beyond the office area and on to school premises. 
 
We frequently have requests from parents asking if we will cover the cost of a DBS 
check which is currently £65 per application.  Please note that, if school pays for your 
DBS, we may ask you to help out with school trips in year groups other than the one 
your child is in.  If you only wish to accompany your own child on a school 
trip and do not wish to help out in other classes, you will need to cover the 
cost of a DBS yourself.  Whilst we would love to be able to cover the cost of all 
DBS checks, our school budget simply cannot stretch to this.  
 
Thank you to all our parents/carers who hold a DBS certificate and regularly help out 
with school activities.  We really appreciate your support in the classroom and on 
school visits. 



We currently have a number of pupils in school who are supported by the War-
wickshire Young Carers Project.  This charity runs social events and activities as 
well as providing emotional support to children whose lives are affected by the ill 
health/ medical needs of a family member. 

 
I go to Young Carers because my brother has a medical 
condition that takes up a lot of my mum’s time.  I like 
young carers because I get to meet new friends and we 
meet up once a week and do nice things (sometimes we 
play games, we cook, we go on the computer) and we 
also sometimes go on trips, I’m really looking forward to 
going to a theme park next week and taking part in 
some cool stuff over the summer holiday.’ 
 
Helena (Year 4) 

If you feel that you child is a young carer because somebody at home has a disability, 
significant special educational needs or an illness/ long term condition (your child does 
not have to provide care to them) then please come into school and speak to Mrs    
Manley who would happily refer you to this service. 
 
For more information, visit:  http://www.warwickshireyoungcarers.org.uk/ 
 









 
 
 
Diary dates do sometimes change due to unforeseen circumstances.  If any date changes, we will always no-
tify you via text or letter.  However, the following dates are correct at the point of going to press!! 
 
Saturday 17th June 2017  Collect Y3 children from The Big Sleepover at 9.00am. 
Monday 19th June 2017  Y1 trip to Warwick Castle. 
Tuesday 20th June   YR assembly to parents at 9.15 am.  
Tuesday 20th June 2017  KS2 Sport’s Day, 10.00am—12.00pm—parens/carers are warmly 
                                              invited to attend. 
Tuesday 20th June 2017  KS2 District Field and Track Competition at Edmonscote track from 
      Approximately 3.30—6.00pm. 
Thursday 22nd June 2017  Y1 Summer Party for parents/carers at 2.30pm. 
Thursday 22nd June 2017  Induction meeting for new Reception parents/carers at 9.15am. 
Friday 30th June 2017  MUFTI Day 
Friday 30th June 2017  Farmer’s Market on the playground 
Monday 3rd July 2017        YR trip to The Cotswold Wildlife Park. 
Wednesday 5th July 2017  Y2 Summer Party for parents/carers at 2.30pm 
Wednesday 5th July 2017  Y5 performance of “The Tempest” at the RSC Playmaker’s Festival. 
Thursday 13th July 2017  Y6 trip to The London Dungeons—CANCELLED. 
Saturday 15th July 2017  SPLAT! Children’s Arts’ Festival in Jephson Gardens. 
Friday 21st July 2017   Break up for the summer holiday. 

Adrian enjoys the exhibits at The Ashmolean Museum! 

 
 
Please note that County Caterers are increasing the cost of a school dinner for pupils in 
Years 3/4/5/6 to £2.15 (£10.75 per week) from September 2017.  Dinners will remain free 
of charge for children in Reception/Y1/Y2.   
 
Please remember that, if your child is due to move in to Y3, they will no longer be      
eligible for free school meals in September and you will need to pay £2.15 per day. 



 

 

Apparently, hot air is due to blow in to Leamington from the Azores this weekend  
causing a mini heat wave so grab your suncream everyone! 

See you all on Monday, 
Miss Glenny (Associate Headteacher) 


